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Homeowners Association

Message From Your HOA 
Board President 

In April, the residents of Lakes of Rosehill elected two new members to the LOR Board 
at the annual meeting.  They are Robert Walker and Mike Finke.  The two remaining 
Board members are Janice Morris and David Westmoreland.  The Board would like 
to thank out-going Board members Joe Beitler and Bob Moran.  Their service to the 
Board is much appreciated.

For those who were unable to attend the annual meeting, an overview of pending 
issues and the HOA financials were discussed.  One of the pending issues concerns Harris 
County converting Skinner Road from a private road to a public road.  The streets were 
platted and filed with the County when LOR was developed by Mike Walton.  The 
County has not been satisfied with the general condition of Skinner Road in order to 
take ownership, so they have been working with Mr. Walton to make repairs.  This has 
been ongoing for a number of years.  Whether or not the County will ever take control 
of it remains to be seen, and neither the Board nor Chaparral Management has been 
successful in getting much information since it is a matter between the developer and 
the County.

Another pending matter concerns a large erosion problem that is occurring around 
the detention lake at the back of the subdivision.  The erosion will have to be repaired 
as it is encroaching on utility poles and homeowner’s property lines.  The problem 
and a permanent resolution have been under review and a proposal is expected to be 
presented to the Board in June. 

The 2009 year-end financial statement for LOR was also reviewed at the meeting.  
We are generally meeting all of our operating expenses with the payments of the 
$544.00 annual HOA dues, but it leaves no room for any unexpected items.  There are 
38 residences within LOR that are in arrears in paying their annual HOA fee, which 
was due in January.  That is a $20,672.00 shortfall to our operating budget.  Payment  
would really go a long way toward cushioning our operating overhead as there are always 
unexpected expenses.   If you are one of the 38 people who have not paid your annual 
dues in full and need to make arrangements to do so, please contact Cindy Angelo at 
Chaparral immediately at (281) 537-0957 ext. 12.  There is also a $100.00 Special 
Assessment HOA fee due July 1st, and a number of residents  have never paid that fee.  
Payment plans can be worked out, or you can pay by credit card.  Not paying your 
HOA fees hurts the entire subdivision from a maintenance and appearance standpoint, 
and adds more costs to the HOA.   

On May 24th, the brick entrances to LOR were pressured washed, which brightened 

Save the 
Playground 

Update
Derek Uzzle

The playground committee is proud to 
report the “Save the Playground Garage Sale” 
event on May 1st raised over $3,600. This 
money will be spent to repair and restore the 
playground on Wild Rose Trail for the kids 
in Lakes of Rosehill to enjoy. 

In February, Amber Uzzle and her friends 
began visiting LOR residents and requesting 
donations of items to sell. Thanks to your 
generosity this effort resulted in a park full of 
garage sale items and on May 1st. more than 
50 people lined up before 7am to start the 
buying spree. By noon hundreds of people 
had visited and bought items at the event. 

Robert Anding donated 50 signs for the 
event and placed them all around Cypress. 
Thanks to his efforts the turnout was 
overwhelming and contributed directly to 
the success for the event. In fact, so much 
was sold on Saturday May 1st there was not 
anything left to sell the next day May 2nd. 

The plan is to now solicit bids to restore 
the mulch to the playground area, replace 
the swings, pressure wash and then water 
seal the wood equipment. This should all 
be accomplished over the next few weeks 
in time for a reopening party planned for 
Sunday July 18th. There will be hamburgers, 
hot dogs and BBQ starting at 6pm. Come 
out and enjoy the results of this community 
effort.

(Continued on Page 3)
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EMERGENCY NUMBERS
	 EMERGENCY.............................................................. 911
	 Fire................................................................................ 911
	 Ambulance.................................................................... 911
	 Constable  .....................................................281-376-3472
	 Sheriff - Non-emergency ...............................713-221-6000
	 - Burglary & Theft  .......................................713-967-5770
	 - Auto Theft ..................................................281-550-0458
	 - Homicide/Assault  ......................................713-967-5810
	 - Child Abuse.................................................713-529-4216
	 - Sexual Assault/Domestic Violence...............713-967-5743
	 - Runaway Unit ............................................713-755-7427
	 Poison Control..............................................800-764-7661
	 Traffic Light Issues ........................................713-881-3210

SCHOOLS
	 Cypress Fairbanks ISD Administration .........281-897-4000
	 Cypress Fairbanks ISD Transportation ..........281-897-4380
	 Cypress Fairbanks Senior High......................281-897-4600
	 Cy-Woods High School.................................281-213-1727
	 Goodson Middle School ...............................281-373-2350

OTHER NUMBERS
	 Animal Control.............................................281-999-3191
	 Cypress Fairbanks Medical Center.................281-890-4285
	 Harris County Health Department................713-439-6260
	 Post Office Box Assignment – Cypress....... 1-800-275-8777
	 Street Lights - CenterPoint Energy.................713-207-2222
	 - not working (Report Number on Pole)
	 Waste Management .......................................713-686-6666

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER
	 Editor........................................... BTWinters123@aol.com
	 Advertising..... advertising@PEELinc.com, 1-888-687-6444

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

COMMUNITY CONTACTS
board of directors
	 John Pittman.........................................................President
	 Tracy Murrel.................................................. Vice President
	 Bob Morin............................................................. Secretary
	 Joe Beitler..............................................................Treasurer
	 Jason Epps.................................................Director at Large

To contact the Board, email Board@lakesofrosehill.com

ACC MEMBERS
	 Warren Moore, Mark Riordan, and Alan Taylor

BLOCK CAPTAIN

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH CAPTAIN
 	 ................................................................................. OPEN

MANAGEMENT COMPANY
	 Chaparral Management.....www.chaparralmanagement.com
	 Cindy Angelo.................................... 281-537-0957, ext 12
	 ....................................cangelo@chaparralmanagement.com

Septic System Operations 
and Maintenance

All of the homes in the Lakes of Rosehill subdivision have a 
Clearstream Septic system instead of a common sewer system. Here 
is septic system information and several maintainance tips to keeping 
your septic system operating properly. 

System Design 
Your septic system consists of three tanks buried in your yard. 

These three tanks are the solids tank, Clearstream treatment tank, 
and a pump tank. The solids tank is the concrete tank that has two 
clean out openings on top. The function of the solids tank is to 
capture and hold solids and sludge. The solid tank is completely 
covered by dirt and is not visible from the surface. The next tank is 
the Clearstream Treatment tank designed to break down waste using 
aerobic (i.e. needs oxygen) bacteria and microorganisms. Oxygen 
is pumped into the Clearstream Treatment tank via the surface air 
pump covered by a grey plastic cover at the side of your house near 
your septic tanks. The Clearstream Treatment tank can be accessed 
easily for maintenance by unscrewing the round green surface cover. 
The final tank is a pump tank that collects the treated waste water 
and pumps this water to your septic sprinkler heads. The pump tank 
has a black plastic cover that is held in place by four screws. 

The system is designed to have your house sewer line enter the 
solids tank where solids drop out. The solids tank is connected to 
the Clearstream Treatment plant by an overflow pipe at the top of 
the tanks. Overflow from the solids tank enters the Clearstream 
Treatment tank for aerobic treatment. Overflow from the Clearstream 
Treatment tank flows into the pump tank. As fluid flows into the 
pump tank it pours over septic chlorine tablets that are held in a 
basket. Newer homes have a white plastic pipe with a screw cap 
designed to drop septic chlorine tabs into the basket. The older 
systems require removing the black cover from the pump tank to add 
new chlorine tablets as needed. Our septic systems are designed to 
treat 500 gallons of waste a day if the waste enters the Septic system at 
a constant rate (which is not how a normal household uses water). 

Common Septic System Problems
Your Septic System Is Not Functioning Properly If There Is A Foul 

Smell Around The Tanks Or When The Septic Sprinklers Spray Foul 
Smelling Treated Water. Potential Problems May Be:
•	 You have overwhelmed your septic system with large quantities of 

water. This can occur when you do 2-3 loads of laundry or several 
long showers over a two-hour period of time. Too much liquid 
entering the Clearstream system quickly cycles water from the 
solids tank to the pump tank without time for proper treatment. 
The result will be untreated liquid waste spraying on your yard. 
Some of you may have observed foul smelling septic spray that was 
probably the result of a household overwhelming the system. 

•	 Problems with the air pump will also result in foul smelling tanks/
sprinkler discharge. The pumps installed begin to wear out after 
3-5 years reducing the ability of the system to treat waste.

(Continued on Page 3)



Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.	  The Rosehill Report - July 2010     �

lakes of rosehill

To get the best in Cypress, work with Cypress’ best.

281.304.1334
26312 NORTHWEST FRWY #100 • CYPRESS, 77429

Gina Baker

15823 Creek Hill in the Lakes of Rosehill - Just Sold
16614 Hamilton Park in Coles Crossing - Just Sold

16626 Spring Glade in Cypress Point - Just Sold
18410 Green Cypress in Cypress Mill - Just Sold

Just Listed
17222 Bending Oak in Cypress Ranch Estates

5 Acres, 4162 sq. ft., Pool & Barn

Just Listed
14211 Grove Estates Ln - Cypress Mill Estates Section

2592 sq. ft., Stunning, Quarters

Just Listed
13819 Jarvis - Unrestricted

1.3 Acres, Gorgeous Custom 5200 sq. ft.

Cell: 281-685-0306
www.ginabaker.com

Broker/Owner

Your Cypress Specialist

the appearance of the neighborhood.   A tree 
at Lake 3 which was struck by lightning will 
soon be replaced.   Derek Uzzle and his band of 
family/friends/resident volunteers also conducted 
a community garage sale to raise funds for the 
playground the weekend of May 1st.  Derek’s article 
concerning that event is found in this newsletter.  
The Board wishes to thank everyone who donated 
items for the garage sale proceeds of which will help 
make necessary repairs to our playground.   The 
Board also extends its thanks to Derek and his 
daughter Amber for taking the initiative to handle 
this event.  It was a huge undertaking that required 
a lot of their personal time and effort.  

Lastly, LOR has switched to Peel Publishing 
and our newsletter will now be sent MONTHLY 
at no cost to LOR.  With a monthly newsletter, 
it is the hope of the Board to keep all residences 
in our community more informed with items of 
interest.   

Janice Morris, Lakes of Rosehill HOA Board 
President

•	 Your tanks are filling up and need to be pumped. All three tanks will need a clean 
out after 2-3 years of use. Your septic maintenance company should warn you 
when a clean out is needed. Note that digging is required to access the lid of your 
solids tank.

•	 The sprinkler heads are spraying the street instead of your lawn.  This is illegal 
and should be reported to the homeowner or Harris County Engineering (713-
956-3000)

Proper System Usage and Maintenance
•	 Do not put harsh chemicals down the drain (harsh chemicals can include discharge 

from water softeners) since these chemicals can kill the system microorganisms. 
•	 A maintenance contract with a wastewater operator certified by the State of Texas 

is required by each homeowner. Your septic system must be inspected quarterly.  
•	 Chlorine tablets need to be added about every month. Your maintenance contractor 

will add chlorine tabs when your system is checked every three months. Homeowners 
should add chlorine in between regular maintenance visits. Septic chlorine can be 
purchased at Home Depot. Do not substitute pool chlorine for septic chlorine.

•	 The system maintenance should not be taken lightly. All homeowners have a Harris 
County septic license and signed an affidavit acknowledging responsibility for the 
required septic system testing. The fine for not following the rules is $500/day. 
Check the papers that you signed at closing for details. 

•	 Required tests must be submitted by your septic maintenance contractor to the 
Permit Division of the Harris County Engineering Dept.

Message From President - (Cont from Cover Pg)Septic System Operations - (Continued from Page 2)



�     The Rosehill Report - July 2010	 Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.

Lakes of Rosehill

Family Fun Center

13529 Skinner Road
Cypress, Texas 77429

281-304-6565

Lasertag & Arcade

Birthday/Team Parties 
Private Parties 

Corporate Functions 

www.lazerx-cypress.com

              “Cypress Birthday Party Headquarters” 
Hours

Monday Closed
Tues & Weds Private Parties
Thursday 6:00 P M - 9:00 PM
Friday 6:00 P M - 10:00 PM
Saturday 11:00 AM - 10:00 P M
Sunday 2:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Buy One Get One Lasertag Mission Free With This Ad
Limit one per customer. Offer expires 7/31/10

Fairfield Sports Association 
Baseball and Softball is wrapping its season up but we have others 

around the corner.  Summer Basketball is getting underway and we 
have Soccer and Volleyball in the Fall. We are making changes in 
two important areas.  We have a new website so check it out. This 
is more user friendly especially for you MAC folks.  We also have a 
new registration website. This one will allow your family to create a 
family account. Your contact info is retained as your children play in 
Fairfield Sports. No more entering in the same information for each 
sport and each year. Also its one stop checkout with one payment.  

•	 Login is through the Fairfield Sports Website.  http://www.
fairfieldsports.net

•	 All families will be required to create an account the first time 
logging into our system.  Please add all family members, players 
and parents by choosing the ‘add children’ or ‘add adult’ options 
(alternate contact information such as phone numbers and emails 
can be added when another adult is added to the account).

•	 This system will keep track of your account information for all 
sports that your children want to participate in. No more re-
entering contact and address information each time you want to 
register.

•	 When each sport has its standard registration process, usually 2-4 
weeks before tryouts, you will be able to register and make payments 
for any of the available programs. Through the registration system 
you will have access to all account information, including payments 
due, payments received, due dates, outstanding balances, etc. 

•	 If you have multiple players, please register them all at the 
same time.  To do this after completing one registration click 
the continue shopping button to register another player. 

•	 The entire registration process occurs over a secure server using 
the highest security currently available.

Fairfield Soccer 
Registration for another exciting year of Fairfield Soccer has begun.  

Our registration will go from June 19, 2010 to July 18, 2010. The 
fees for the 2010 season will be $115 for 4-6 year olds and $125 for 

7-13 year olds, and individual sponsorship fees are $15 per player.  
As teams have successfully done in the past, we recommend that you 
speak to local businesses and ask them for sponsorships (they will 
receive a plaque in recognition of their generosity).

NEW FOR THIS SEASON
We upgraded the uniforms (images will be posted to the Fairfield 

Sports Association Facebook page).  In the spirit of the World Cup 
this summer, all uniforms will be part of an International Series 
from Xara Sports.  We are very happy with the improved quality 
and look of the jerseys, and think you will agree.  Also, this year we 
are including the jersey, socks, AND SHORTS, AND A SOCCER 
BALL with your fee.  New, better quality jerseys, a complete uniform 
that includes socks and shorts, and a soccer ball; we hope you’re as 
excited about the improvements in the uniforms as we are.  The 
changes we’ve implemented also include a new training package for 
coaches.  This package is optional to use, free, and will be included 
with your team uniforms when you pick them up.    

START OF THE SEASON
The start of the season depends on the ability to have the fields 

ready on schedule.  Three years ago, 10 people worked to prepare 
the fields and the work was complete in 4 hours.  Two years ago we 
had 6 people and it took a day and a half.  Last year only 3 people 
set up all of the fields and it took 4 days to complete.  We are 
seeing negative participation in this effort, and I believe it is largely 
due to poor communication on our part, and your concern about 
the commitment when asked to volunteer.  Therefore, this year I am 
scheduling Saturday, July 17th as the official field set up day, and I 
need 40 people to volunteer for only 1 hour.  Just 60 minutes, and 
we’ll have everything done... if we get enough people.  I’m asking 
you to make this minimum commitment to make sure we can start 
the season on time (again, the committee will be short staffed this 
year).  We will meet at the Schiel Road fields (Weaver Complex) at 
9:00am (and you’ll be done by 10:00am).

(Continued on Page 6)
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AgAinst the

Wind-Escaping
nAture’s fury

StickS tree Service
281-373-1472
stickstreeservice.com

Tree Trimming, Tree Removal, 
Stump Grinding, Fertilization, 

and Tree Planting.

Did you ever wish you could start a day over? the kind of day where it 
starts out like a light rain shower with the sun peeking through, and ends with 
a dark, heavy flood? 

When i first heard the sound, i was searching in the dark for matches to 
light a candle. Our power had gone out due to the storm raging that night. 
the sound startled me and i jumped as i heard it a second time. this time, 
i knew exactly what that sound was. it was the sound of my only shade tree 
falling over. it landed on my deck and filled the whole back yard. My heart 
sank. this could not be happening to Me!. As i opened the door, their it 
lay, completely uprooted. i had refused to greatly thin the canopy of this 
top heavy tree because it had provided many a play day in the shade  for my 
children, and kept the swing set cool during even the hottest months. it was 
still storming for two days following, so with our emergency jobs i did not 
have a chance to remove it until 4 days later. While i was cleaning up debris 
of the tree and carrying a large branch to the truck, i knew what i had done. 
if i had only thinned out this tree, it would have had a much greater chance 
of withstanding that storm. sometimes, we overlook things that are precious 
to us until it is too late, even when we have the knowledge to prevent it from 
happening.

early June is the time to trim trees in your yard before storms threaten our 
area. We should make our trees more wind resistant by removing diseased 
and damaged limbs, And strategically remove limbs throughout the canopy. 
this provides less wind resistance in a storm when the wind can blow through 
the tree. Keep overhanging branches on homes to a minimum, and check for 
trees entangled in power lines. 

native trees such as Live Oak, Cypress, and red Maple do survive hurri-
canes better than non- natives. in high winds, Palms will bend, but not always 
break. since they originated in the tropics and sub-tropics, their trunks have 
adapted to hurricanes. Although fronds will be damaged in a storm, most 
Palms including Chinese fan, Majesty, and Pygmy Dates will recover. Queen 
Palms are the exception due to very low wind tolerance. 

We all live extremely busy lives out here, and when storms approach it 
could be too late to thin out or take care of that dead tree that has been 
there for a while take some time to care for your trees and they will thank 
you in many ways.

Warmly, Laura Lamar
“the tree Lady”
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Increasing water safety awareness and standards

FACTS YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT DROWNING

For more information,
check out our website at

www.colinshope.org

Drowning is the leading
cause of unintentional

injury-related death
in children ages 1-4

Drowning is the 2nd leading cause of unintentional injury-related death ages 1-14.

DROWNING WILL AFFECT YOU
OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW

Most children are out of sight 
or missing for less than 5 
minutes and usually in the 
presence of 1 or both parents.

NO ONE is “drown 
proof” – no matter 
their level of 
swimming ability.

Falls, entrapments, 
and injuries lead to 
drowning regardless 
of swimming level.

A majority of people overestimate 
their own and their child’s ability to 
swim, especially in a panic event.

5min

Drowning 
occurs in as 
little as 2 
minutes.

Most children die 
who are submerged 
for as little as 6-10 
minutes.

Irreversible brain 
damage occurs 
in as little as 4 
minutes.

2min 4min 6min

Children who drown do not scream, splash, or struggle.  They silently slip beneath the water, even with adults & lifeguards present.

DROWNING IS QUICK AND SILENT

DROWNING CAN STILL OCCUR
EVEN IF YOU KNOW HOW TO SWIM

1          2 3         4 5          6           7          8          9 10          11   12          13           14
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Fall Soccer Schedule Summary
•	 Registration opens June 19
•	 Field Maintenance –  July 17
•	 Registration closes July 18
•	 Coaches Meetings 

o	4/5 boys/girls July 20 7:00pm
o	6 boys/girls July 21 7:00pm
o	7/8 boys/girls July 22 6:30pm
o	9/13 boys/girls July 22 7:30pm

•	 Player Assessments will be conducted July 26-30 6:30pm
•	 Team selections will be August 1 
•	 Practices can start August 2
•	 First weekend of games August 28
•	 Final week of season October 30, 2010
•	 Tournament November 1 -14, 2010
•	 Soccer Day SATURDAY NOV 20, 2010

Troy Guidry
Fairfield Soccer
soccer@fairfield-sports.org

	 Walk in the Houston Out of the Darkness 
Community Walk on Saturday, November 6th, 
2010 at Stude Park, 1030 Stude Street, benefiting 
the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention. 
Join us for this powerful and inspiring event to 
help make suicide prevention a national priority 
and to end the stigma of mental illness & suicide. 
To learn more and register, log on to www.
outofthedarkness.org.

Fairfield Sports Association - (Continued from Page 4)
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Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior Painting
• Hardi Plank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Sheetrock Repair
• Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting
• Wallpaper Removal and Texturizing
• Pressure Washing
• Fence Repair/Replacement
• Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining
• Roofing
• Gutter Repair/Replacement
• Faux Painting

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
No PAymENt UNtIl ComPlEtIoN

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

TAXES • ACCOUNTING • BOOKKEEPING

Call Me to Schedule Your 
Tax Preparation for 2009!

Visit me at my Cypress Location
13611 Skinner Suite 165, Cypress 77429 (In Fuerst Law Office)

• Personal and Business Tax returns
• QuickBooks services including training
• IRS problem resolution
• Payroll preparation, Sales Tax, Property taxes
• Financial statements
• Small business set-up and consulting
• Tax planning

“I am a full-service CPA 
offering a personalized 

approach to your 
personal and business 
accounting needs in 

Cypress, Texas.”

Lisa Beitler
Certified Public Accountant

18 years experience
Texas A&M Graduate

Cypress resident

“The Cypress CPA”
281-455-5625

www.beitlercpa.com
lisa@beitlercpa.com

You Can Help Bring a Dog Park to 1960/Willowbrook Area
Submitted by Tiffany Moore

If you have ever taken your dog to a dog park you know how much 
fun they are for people and dogs too. You probably also know there 
is not one in our neck of the woods if you live in far NW Houston. 
The nearest off leash public dog park is Bill Archer Park in the 
Bearcreek Park area on Hwy 6 near I-10. If you have not ever been 
to a dog park you may soon get a chance to do so here in our own 
back yard.  The Houston Dog Park Association (HDPA) is proud 
to be partnering with sponsor Barks 5th Avenue to bring a public 
dog park to far NW Houston. Land next to the Barks 5th Avenue 
facility on 1960 near Jones Rd. will be donated by the land owner to 
HDPA to build a public dog park on. HDPA will design, construct 
and manage the dog park. The plan is in preliminary stages now and 
more details will be shared at the Kick Off and Fund Raising event 
to be held October 2nd in the parking lot of Barks 5th Avenue at 
10620 FM 1960 West, Houston, TX 77070. 

We will be announcing the event details on our web site soon but 
you can mark your calendar for Oct. 2nd now. Leashed pets will be 
invited to the event and we’ll have lots of fun for people and doggies 
including a dog and car wash, frisbee dog demonstrations, doggie 
costume contest, and lots of local vendor tables with freebies and 

goodies to give away and win. We are seeking vendors and will also 
need volunteers to help setup and work at the event from washing 
cars and dogs to entertainment and set up/clean up. HDPA is also 
seeking sponsors and vendors as well as entertainment for the event, 
contact HDPA to offer your services or reserve your space. 

You can donate to the NW area dog park construction fund right 
now on our web site under Programs via PayPal or you can donate 
at the event. Dog park donations are tax deductible. HDPA has 
already raised over $1000 for the NW area dog park. HDPA will be 
forming a “Friends of the NW Area Dog Park Committee” to help 
us plan and develop this new dog park and the event and we need 
volunteers. If you’d like to help us make this dream a reality for NW 
Houston dog owners email tiffany@houstondogpark.org to learn how 
you can help. HDPA is a 501c3 non-profit volunteer organization 
that advocates for dog parks and supports dog park patrons through 
education. Learn more about HDPA, how you can help, and what 
HDPA is doing to support dog parks all around Houston on our 
web site. For a map of all the dog parks around Houston visit www.
HoustonDogPark.org. See you at the dog park! 
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Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

1-888-687-6444 www.PEELinc.com

Support Your 
Neighborhood

Newsletter.

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Kelly Peel
VP Sales and Marketing

512-263-9181
kelly@PEELinc.com

Girl Scouts Earth Saver Message
The United States is the world’s largest consumer of bottled water, 

purchasing 37 billion bottles in 2005.  Bottled water produces up 
to 1.5 million tons of plastic waste per year. As much as 40 percent 
of bottled water comes from the tap.  According to Food and Water 
Watch, “plastic requires up to 47 million gallons of oil per year 
to produce. Producing plastic bottles uses energy and emits toxic 
chemicals.” While the plastic used to bottle beverages is of high 
quality and in demand by recyclers, over 86 percent of plastic bottles 
are simply thrown away.  Plastic waste is now at such high volume 
that vast amounts of current-bound plastic trash is now spinning 
endlessly in the world’s major oceans. This represents a great risk to 
marine life, killing birds and fish which mistake our garbage for food.  
Thanks to its slow decay rate, the vast majority of all plastics ever 
produced still exist somewhere. Breaking down these plastics can 
take thousands of years.

There’s a simple alternative to bottled water: buy a stainless steel 
thermos, or a reusable water bottle and use it.  If you don’t like the way 
your local tap water tastes, inexpensive carbon filters will turn most 
tap water sparkling fresh at a fraction of bottled water’s cost.    This 
message is brought to you buy Alexandria Morgan, Isabel Mujica and 
Nicole Riso,  Girl Scouts of San Jacinto Council, Houston, Texas

- Submitted by Melinda Riso

Resources:
Olson, Erik D. et al.‚ Bottled Water: Pure Drink or Pure Hype? 

Natural Resources Defense Council. 

STRONG Vision Center
281-373-3063

•	TWO Full Time Doctors
•	Thorough Adult & Childrens Eye Exams
•	Treatment of Eye Disease/Infection
•	Large Selection of Glasses & Contact Lenses
•	Most Vision Insurance Accepted
•	Free Lasik Consultation
•	Board Certified Opticians
• Authorized Oakley

Sunglass Dealer

17445Spring Cypress @ 290 • Suite G
Mon-Fri 9-6 • Sat 9-3

Dr. Jane A.P. Strong (Cypress Resident)

& Dr. Cassandra Knight
Therapeutic Optometrists

www.strongvisionctr.com

Now Featuring

OPTOMAP

(dilation not always necessary!)
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Team Tiara
Team Tiara, a non-profit foundation 

dedicated to raising money to fund research 
and education for breast cancer. Each. 
member of our team is committed to raising 
$2300 to walk the Susan G. Komen 3-Day 
for a Cure.  In addition to walking in the 
3-Day, we provide direct assistance to men 
and women whose lives have been touched 
by breast cancer.  To continue our efforts 
Team Tiara will be hosting Passionately Pink 
for the Cure, a gala benefiting Team Tiara & 
Susan G. Komen 3-Day

Saturday, October 2, 2010 at 6:00 pm
Dinner & Auction • Wyndehaven Terrace

12716 Cutten Rd. • Houston • 77066
Tickets $50/person, $90/couple

To purchase tickets/more 
information:

www.teamtiara.net/gala or mail in form

Passionately Pink for the Cure Order Form

Name:___________________________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________

City:_____________________________ State:_______ Zip:________________

Email:___________________________________________________________

Telephone:________________________________________________________

I WOULD LIKE TO PURCHASE THE FOLLOWING:

______ Individual Ticket / $50		  ______ Couple Ticket / $90	

______ Add’l Drink Tickets / $6

My check for $________ is enclosed.  Please make checks payable to Team Tiara.

Mail form to:

Team Tiara  • Attn: Gala Committee • P.O. Box 2433  • Cypress, TX  77410-2433
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Electricity is ON SALE
at StarTex Power!

Alan “Petrodamus” Lammey, host of ‘Energy Week’, can be heard every Sunday on 
1070 KNTH in Houston. 

I’m Texas Energy Analyst, Alan Lammey. In case you didn’t know, electricity rates are 
currently at lows not seen in years, which means that NOW is the time to lock in a 
very low electricity rate with the provider that I highly recommend to all my radio show 
listeners: StarTex Power. StarTex Power is local and reputable, with some of the most 
competitive rates available in all of Texas. You can switch right online at 
www.StarTexPower.com 

“Highest in Residential Customer Satisfaction 
with Retail Electric Service”
... J.D. Power and Associates

Sign Up Today Online: www. StarTexPower.com or call 866-917-8271 
PLEASE USE “NEIGHBORHOOD NEWSLETTER” as your referral!

PUCT #10089 
StarTex Power received the highest numerical score among residential electric service providers in Texas in the proprietary J.D. Power and Associates 
2009 Texas Residential Retail Electric service Satisfaction StudySM. Study based on responses from 6,890 consumers measuring 15 providers and measures 
opinions of consumers with their electric service provider. Proprietary study results are based on experiences and perceptions of consumers surveyed 
between October 2008 and June 2009. Your experiences may vary. Visit jdpower.com.

STRATEGIES FOR A POSSIBLE LAYOFF

A family’s most important financial strategies include defensive 
ones. What if you or your spouse might get laid off in the near 
future?  But you might not get laid off too, so what types of things 
should a family do? The challenge is to protect your family’s assets 
while staying on-plan to secure your future finances.

First, stay with your retirement savings plan. Keep on 
contributing because it reduces your taxes and your company 
may make matching contributions. Combined, these will do you 
more good than paying off consumer debt.  And avoid borrowing 
against a retirement plan or worse, withdrawing funds early.  The 
taxes and penalties for this are severe.

Next reduce your spending, say, by 10%. This is a good idea 

regardless of your situation and the upside is you might reconnect 
with what is important.  Distinguish between wants versus needs. 
Include the kids on the family decisions.  Now that you have more 
money, it’s time to boost your emergency fund. Everyone needs 3 
to 6 months of expenses in a readily accessible account.  This helps 
you avoid going into debt when emergencies arise.

Secure your life insurance.  This protects your income stream. If 
you have a group life plan, it will disappear with a job loss. And group 
plans often have steep increases when you hit those magic milestones 
every 5 years after 40. Buying a policy outside the company is called 
portable insurance, and it’s smart.

Next knock down your consumer debt. By that I mean anything 
with a “minimum payment” box – that’s bad debt.  Use debt-stacking 
techniques to get out of debt quicker while paying no more on a 
monthly basis. It’s smart to open a home equity line of credit now 
but don’t borrow against it.  Think of it as a safety net.

Lastly, secure your home by refinancing while interest rates are 
low. While you could get a 15-year note, it’s smart to get a 30-year 
loan and pay it off as though it were a 15-year note using higher 
payments. In this way if you get laid off you can always revert to the 
lower payments required by the 30-year note. 

- Submitted by Rich Keith



Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.	  The Rosehill Report - July 2010     11

lakes of rosehill

1-888-687-6444
advertising@PEELinc.com

www.PEELinc.com
Publishing Community Newsletters Since 1991

Blackhorse Ranch
 Bridgeland

Coles Crossing
Copperfield
Cypress Mill
Cypress Point
Eagle Springs

Enchanted Valley
Fairfield
Fairwood
Fawnlake

Harvest Bend The Village
Heatherwood Village
Lakes of Fairhaven
Lakes of Savannah
Lakes on Eldridge

Lakes on Eldridge North
Lakewood Grove
Legends Ranch

Longwood
Oak Forest
Pine Brook
Riata Ranch

Shadow Creek Ranch
Silverlake

Steeplechase
Stone Gate

Summerwood
Village Creek

Villages of NorthPointe
Willowbridge
Willowlake

Willow Pointe
Winchester Country
Winchester Trails
Windermere Lakes
Woodedge Village
Wortham Villages

Send Us Your 
Event Pictures!!

	 Do you have a picture of an event that you would like to run 
in the Lakewood Leader?  Send it to us and we will publish 
it in the next issue.  Email the picture to 
BTWinters123@aol.com.  Be sure to 
include the text that you would like to 
have as the caption.  Pictures will appear 
in color online at www.PEELinc.com.

not available 
online
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BUSINESS CARDS / BUSINESS CARD MAGNETS / MAGNETS

POST-IT® NOTES / CUBES & MEMO PADS / DECALS

BUMPER STICKERS / MEMBERSHIP CARDS & ID BADGES

PERSONALIZED WRITING INSTRUMENTS /  CALENDARS

HEALTHCARE PROMOTIONS / DRINKWARE & KOOZIES®

NEWSLETTERS / BOOKLETS / FLYERS

ENVELOPES / LETTERHEADS / RUBBER STAMPS

BUSINESS FORMS  / AND MUCH MORE....

















1-888-687-6444 ext. 24

Promote Your Business

need an advertising sPecialitY item?

Experience Matters
Doing business for

30+ years.

(Continued on Page 13)

COMPUTING 101
How’s Your Memory?

I run into this bit of confusion almost every day – people deleting 
files to give them more “memory”.  Deleting files may give you more 
hard drive space, but it won’t give you more memory.

Let’s start with the hard drive.  The hard drive in your computer is 
your filing cabinet.  This is where Windows and all your programs are 
installed.  ALSO, this is where ALL your documents, music, photos 
and movies are stored.  Your hard drive is your storage in the same 
way that you may have music CD’s or DVD’s stored on a shelf, or 
your important papers in a filing cabinet.  Getting a bigger hard 
drive simply gives you more storage.  A Terabyte hard drive can hold 
the equivalent of 1,000 copies of the Encyclopedia Britannica.  No 
one listen’s to all their music at the same time, or looks at all their 
photos or movies at the same time – we take what we want from 
“storage” and use the particular item at the time we want to.  That 
takes us to memory.

Memory is made up of small chips inside your computer.  They 
work kind of like an old calculator.  Turn off the power and it goes 
blank.  Turn on the power and you start filling it all over again.  
Memory is what your computer uses when it’s actually working on 
something.  The processor inside your computer (probably by AMD 

or Intel) is what actually does the thinking.  Because memory chips 
are MUCH faster than your hard drive, the computer pulls what it 
needs at the time into memory FROM the hard drive.

Let me put it into non-computer terms.  You have a wall in your 
office filled with filing cabinets filled with papers; this is your hard 
drive.  You have a desk that you work at that’s 3 feet wide and 2 feet 
deep; this is your memory.  YOU are doing the thinking and working 
with the papers; this is your processor.  What happens when you 
have more papers to work with than desk space?  You start shuffling 
papers around, maybe putting them into stacks and moving stacks 
around – this slows getting your actual task done.  If you had a bigger 
desk, you wouldn’t waste time shuffling papers.  This is where more 
memory comes into play.

So deleting files from your hard drive doesn’t speed up your 
computer any more than throwing away papers in your filing cabinet 
helps you get the task at your desk done.

When your computer wants to use more memory than it actually 
has, it does what we do when we get more information than we can 
remember – write it down!  We use paper; the computer uses the 



Copyright © 2010 Peel, Inc.	  The Rosehill Report - July 2010     13

lakes of rosehill

Announces the addition of

CC.. GGrraaccee FFaann,, MM..DD..
Board  Certified  in  Family  Medicine

Graduate of Baylor College of Medicine

AAcccceeppttiinngg NNeeww PPaattiieennttss
Children, Teens, & Adults

Same Day Appointments 
Se Habla Espaňol

((228811)) 337733--00116622
Mon – Thu  8:15am–5pm 
             Fri  8:15am–2pm 

15201 Mason Rd,  #1200
Cypress, TX 77433

FFAAIIRR FFIIEELLDD
FF AA MM II LL YY PP HH YY SS II CC II AA NN SS

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Rosehill Report's contents, 
or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, 
website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of 
solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other 
self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from Peel, Inc. The information in the Rosehill Reports is exclusively for the 
private use of the Lakes of Rosehill HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Don't Waste Your Money - (Continued from Page 12)

hard drive.  To “add” to its memory, the computer uses unused space 
on the hard drive to “extend” its memory.  The problem with this 
is writing to the hard drive is MUCH slower, your computer slows 
down.  The solution, close programs that are running you don’t need 
OR buy more memory.  The good news?  Memory is cheap!  Sites 
like www.crucial.com will peek inside your computer, tell you what 
you have inside and what you can upgrade with.  The Windows Task 
Manager will tell you how much of your memory you’re using.  If 
you’re using 80% or more, you’ll be noticing a dramatic decrease in 
speed.  Installing memory isn’t hard in most computers, but if you’re 
not comfortable call a professional.

Goodbye Windows 2,000!   On July 13th, 2010, all versions of 
Windows 2000 and Windows XP RUNNING SERVICE PACK 2 
will reach the end of support.  Microsoft will no longer be updating 
these products.  If you have a system running Windows 2000, it’s time 
to move that machine up to XP.  If you’re still running Service Pack 
2 in XP, you need to download Service Pack 3 to continue getting 
updates.  Go to http://www.update.microsoft.com/microsoftupdate 
to get Service Pack 3, or consider upgrading to Windows 7.  Windows 
XP with Service Pack 3 will continue to be supported by Microsoft 
through April 8, 2014.

- Submitted by Laurie Scott
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Color the drawing below and mail the finished artwork to us at:
Peel, Inc. - Kids Club

311 Ranch Road 620 S,  Suite 200
Lakeway, TX 78734

We will select the top few and post their artwork online at www.PEELinc.com. DUE: July 31st

Attention KIDS: Send Us Your Masterpiece!

LOR

Be sure to include the following 
so we can let you know!

Name: _______________________________
(first name, last initial)

Email Address: ________________________

Age:________________
(This information will only be used to notify
you or your parents if your artwork is selected)

Happy 4thof July!
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Debbie Herkert
Direct: 713-858-4019
Debbie@debbieherkert.com
www.DebbieHerkert.com

$$$$$$$$$$

RE/MAX SUBURBAN NORTHWEST
11550 Louetta Rd, Ste. 1200, Houston, TX 77070

Each Office Independently Owned & Operated

Whether you are selling or buying a home, you’ll want to 
work with someone who knows the real estate market. 

I have over 25 years experIence
In reaL esTaTe saLes and have received hundreds 

of referrals from satisfied clients.

Call me for a free market analysis of your home.
free home warranty (a $400 value) and 

free home staging for all sellers when listing 
with me in 2010 !

Let Me Put a “SOLD” Sign 
in Your Yard!

MARKETING FOR MAXIMUM EXPOSURE

•  Color photo flyers of your home
•  Internet exposure on multiple websites
•  Internet virtual tour of your home

•  Activity reports and feedback
•  Free staging advice to promote the 

salability of your home

Professional home fliers and online 
virtual tours also available!

CELL PHONE

713•858•4019
OffiCE PHONE

281•376•9900


